From: Kelly, Judy - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport [mailto:Judy.Kelly@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 13 February 2013 14:46
To: Rebekah Morgan
Cc: Richard McCulloch (rmcc@dtatransportation.co.uk)
Subject: Application 12/01651/F - EP Barrus Ltd, Granville Way, Bicester
Dear Rebekah,

I have been forwarded additional information for the above application, which I consider to be sufficient to address the points raised in my consultation response of 21st December.

The additional information is attached and relates mainly to providing justification for the proposed new car park (supporting statement from Robert Muir of 30/01/13 and photos of site car parking sent on 12/02/12). Other matters such as cycle parking and disabled parking are to be shown on a new site layout plan which is being drawn up.

In summary, I am happy to update my earlier response and recommend that the LHA has no objections in principle to this application, subject to the following conditions:

         4.14AB Plan of Car Parking Provision (Specified number of spaces) (RC15AA)

         4.14CC Cycle Parking (RC66A)

         Prior to first use of the development, the car park management measures, as set out in the DTA Transport Statement report must be installed and thereafter maintained. Reason: In the interests of sustainability and to ensure a satisfactory form of development

         4.22AA No Surface Water Draining to Highway (RC13CC)

Please let me know if you would like to discuss further.

Kind regards,

Judy
Judy Kelly
Senior Engineer
Transport Development Control

Strategy and Infrastructure Planning
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